
Project development and infrastructure 

Work began in March 2014 on the underground diamond-drilling program at the Kipushi Project, a 
major advance made possible by the successful dewatering program directed by Ivanhoe Mines during 
the previous three years following the company’s acquisition of the historic mine in November 2011.  

The mine, which had been placed on care and maintenance in 1993, flooded in early 2011 due to a 
lack of pump maintenance over an extended period. At its peak, water reached 851 metres below the 
surface level. A major milestone was reached in December 2013 when Ivanhoe restored access to the 
mine’s principal haulage level at 1,150 metres below the surface. Since then, crews have been 
upgrading underground infrastructure to permanently stabilize the water levels and support the drilling 
program.  

Recent improvements on Shaft 5 included dewatering to expose the main pump station at the 1,200-
metre-level, installation of new hoist ropes on the Shaft 5 Maryanne rescue hoist, stripping of the 1,200-
metre-level pump station and refurbishment and commissioning of the friction-reeler gearbox. Other 
improvements included the design and construction of permanent dams and pumping infrastructure at 
the 1,112-metre-level Cascade shaft complex, the completion of emergency exit ladders and platforms 
in shafts P2, P3 and P15, the installation of an emergency hoist in Shaft 3 and safety-cage door 
interlocks in shafts P2, P3 and P5 Maryanne. 

Water levels were stabilized below the 1,150-metre-level haulway and the 1,272-metre-level hanging-
wall drift, enabling access for the drilling program that targeted the Série Récurrente, Fault and Big Zinc 
zones. The exploration drilling program has been completed and an updated resource has been 
declared on the previously underexplored Big Zinc deposit. A preliminary economic assessment for the 
Kipushi Project is being finalized and is expected to be published in the near future. 

In March 2016, ongoing pumping succeeded in lowering the water in Shaft 5 below the 1,230-metre-
level to facilitate cleaning out of the shaft bottom in advance of the installation of new hoist ropes on the 
personnel cage, as well as repairs and upgrades to the hoisting infrastructure. 

Figure 10: Sulzer centrifugal pump at the 1,200-metre-level pump station in Shaft 5. 

 


